

Personalize your news & weather (?) Suburban Chicago's Information Source

Visit a community 🎎

AUTOS

Weather

HOME **NEWS**

COOK CO.

SPORTS

DUPAGE CO.

BUSINESS KANE CO.

LIFE & ENTERTAINMENT LAKE CO. MCHENRY CO.

DISCUSS **CHICAGO**

STATE & REGION NATION

HOMES



DON'T TAKE YOUR SIGHT FOR GRANTED

How our eyes work and what you can do to protect them.



OSITE WEB SEARCH powered by YNHOO!





Article updated: 1/15/2012 9:14 PM

'Vision' for Campton Hills getting closer



text size: A A A

















By Harry Hitzeman

Efforts by Campton Hills leaders to craft the first comprehensive plan for the nearly fiveyear-old village are progressing and possibly on pace to unveil a final document this summer.

Officials have called a joint meeting with the village board and plan commission Jan. 23 to view two possible land-use plans along with goals and strategies formulated by two groups assisting the village, the Elmhurst-based Conservation Design Forum and the Chicago Metropolitan Agency for Planning.



"It's a step in the process. It's helpful for people to see the application of



Campton Hills plan to avoid 'piecemeal'

principal landscape architect and planner for the Conservation Design Forum, who noted the two scenarios are still being revised.

The village hosted several meetings last year to get input from residents.

The public will get a chance to chime in on a draft of the plan in late February or early March.

Yocca said Campton Hills residents overwhelmingly want to preserve their rural lifestyle, open space and natural resources.

The challenge is trying to maintain and expand open space with limited tax resources and balancing development rights for private property with some residents who want limited or no

development in the village.

"(A comprehensive plan) is an expression of the collective vision of a community. It's a good tool to help communication within the village and to a larger group of where the village could like to go," Yocca said. "Where the potential friction is how to go about achieving those things long term."

Village President Patsy Smith said it would be good to have a plan in place by the summer, but there's no rush to hit a specific deadline.

"As far as I can see, we're on schedule," she said. "There's really no pressure to do it sooner or later. We want to have a good document."

The Jan. 23 meeting will begin at 6:30 p.m. at the Campton Township Community Center, 5N082 Old La Fox Road, Campton Hills.